BOROUGH OF CHURCHILL 2300 WILLIAM PENN HIGHWAY PITTSBURGH, PA 15235

Minutes of Workshop Meeting

April 4, 2016

The workshop monthly meeting of the Borough of Churchill was held in the Municipal Building on Monday, April 4, 2016 and was called to order by Mr. Dworin at 7:00 pm. Members present included Mses. Law, Yankes, Moore, Messrs. Jurewicz, and Riehl. Mr. Collins and Mayor McKenna were absent. Also present were Solicitor Gavin Robb, Police Chief Park and Borough Manager/Secretary Craig A. Robinson

EXECUTIVE SESSION

An Executive Session was held regarding a personnel matter. Council then reconvened to the public meeting announcing that an Executive Session was held.

OLD BUSINESS

- 1. Committee Reports
- 2. The Borough Manager reported PennDot has completed the Beulah Road repair and will soon repave the road. PennDot will also be repaving the eastbound Business 22 Exit Ramp in the near future.

Allegheny County will be repaving Graham Boulevard between Greensburg Pike and William Penn Highway this summer.

The Borough's sewer repair and paving program bids were advertised with a bid opening for all projects on April 21.

LISTEN TO VISITORS

Steve Jurman of 1729 Yorktown Place asked when the proposed Oil and Gas Ordinance would be available.

Cecilia Greber of 1520 Williamsburg Place asked about rules pertaining to block parties.

Deborah Cooper of 302 Carlton Street asked what publications the proposed Oil and Gas Ordinance would be advertised.

Sharon Portser of 1529 Williamsburg Place thanked Council for the placement of the electronic speed sign on Williamsburg Place. She also hoped Council will set significant conditions on oil and gas drilling to protect the safety of Borough residents.

Michael Parniak of 428 Woodland Hills Drive questioned the format of submitting questions prior to the upcoming educational meeting with the PA Department of Environmental Protection.

ADJOURN

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

CRAIG A. ROBINSON BOROUGH SECRETARY